

Stephanie Peacock MP Minister for Sport, Media, Civil Society and Youth Department for Culture, Media and Sport 1st Floor 100 Parliament Street London SW1A 2BQ

E: enquiries@dcms.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/dcms

24 June 2025

Paul Armorgie Speaker of Chief Pleas Committee Office La Chasse Marette Sark GY10 1SE

INT2025/06287/DC

Dear Paul,

I wanted to personally write to say thank you for arranging a fantastic visit to Sark for the Liberation Day 80 celebrations.

It was a huge privilege to attend these events alongside the communities for whom they mean so much. It was clear to see how communities were at the heart of commemorations, especially at the street party and festivities.

The commemorations provided an invaluable opportunity to hear the stories of those who lived through the Second World War. In remembering survivors of occupation, evacuees, and those who fought in the armed forces we reflect upon the sacrifices made for the freedoms we enjoy today.

I fully appreciate just how much work, coordination, and planning goes into delivering events on this scale. I want to congratulate everyone on a job very well done. Please also pass on my particular thanks to William Spooner for his work to plan my visit.

Thank you again for your generous hosting.

Yours sincerely,

Stephanie Peacock MP

Minister for Sport, Media, Civil Society and Youth

